Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday September 16th. 2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   
Mr.S.Fidler    
Apologies:  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  
Public Participation None
Members were briefed by representatives of Building Partnerships Ltd. on the likely uses and layout of land north of the NDR for which formal planning applications from themselves, a petrol station company and Norfolk County Council would be submitted later in the year. Before then, a public consultation would take place and the Clerk would be advised on the venue, date and time so that it could be publicised.

a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been two crimes recorded in July
b) Council and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that repairs and white line painting on the NDR had been completed. The airport would shortly be totally privately owned. The target date for the NDR western link completion was 2025. Broadland collaboration with S.Norfolk was being rolled out with all key appointments in place. The draft Greater Norwich Local Plan should be available for consultation in late October.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Mr.Fidler had reported that Iceland flights had ceased and that a new hangar for KLM Engineering training was to be built with an airport livery company moving in to the previous site.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:





Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Coe – Mission Room trustee
3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the “dogs on a lead” sign for Newton Park was in place, a reply on the potential for an A140 bus stop was awaited. Several allotments had been let. A problem with the cemetery drive which had been damaged by a vehicle had been rectified.
5. Planning No objection was raised to the sub division of the garden and erection of a dwelling at “Garden House”, Fairholme Road.
6. Churchyard Wall This item was deferred until the October meeting
7. Swan Green Mr.Cushing reported that the cost of top soil delivered to fill the low areas would be £300 and it was agreed to proceed subject to the Clerk obtaining a satisfactory cost for levelling within the agreed budget.
8. The Warren Following a suggestion from a resident  NCC would be asked to erect “No through road” signs and Cllr. Roper said part of his members budget could be used.

9. Public Footpath Complaints about cycles and horses using part of the path between Newton Street and Mill Lane were noted.

10. Correspondence The Clerk reported that the external auditors had signed off the 2018/19 accounts with no matters to be brought to the attention of the Council. A request fro Norfolk Citizens Advice for financial assistance did not find support.
11. Accounts passed for payment








paid during recess









E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85

Broadland DC
Bin Emptying




£728.00

passed for payment









E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37

Wave


Blind Lane water



£149.41

Wave


Coltishall Lane water


£71.54

J.Graves

Salary & Expenses (inc.PAYE)

£556.98 

PJD


Cemetery drive repairs (inc.VAT)

£300.00

PKF Littlejohn
Audit Fee (inc.VAT)



£240.00

12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk was asked to contact the Environment Agency to clarify responsibility for clearing the Beck. A light was reported out on Manor Road. The Norfolk minerals plan draft indicated extraction in the vicinity of Market Field Lane and the Clerk was asked to write to NCC to ensure that this right of way was not lost. Concern was expressed at overhanging trees in Church Street and West Lane. The Clerk would also check on the cutting of the cemetery hedge and possible unauthorised commercial activity in Back Street. Place Farms would be asked to ensure that all waste was cleared after recent tree surgery. A speed monitoring sign on Manor Road was out of order.
13. Next Meeting  October 21st.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

